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HALDIMAND COUNTY 

Memorandum ECW-M01-2021 Siddall Road - Road Widening Dedication By-
law  

For Consideration by Council in Committee on February 9, 2021  

To: Mayor Hewitt and Members of Council 

From: Tyson Haedrich, M. Eng., P. Eng., General Manager of Engineering & Capital Works 

In 2012, as part of the planned resurfacing project, Siddall Road was widened from Feeder Canal Road 
to just south of the third entrance to the Innophos Canada Inc. plant. The widening was done to 
accommodate truck traffic in and out of the Innophos facility and required the purchase of a strip of land 
to increase the road width. 

Through Report PW-ES-04-2012 Re: Proposed Road Widening - Siddall Road, staff were authorized 
to purchase the road widening along Siddall Road as well as finalize the land transfer and execute all 
necessary documents. 

One of the final steps in the road widening process is the passing of a road dedication by-law to formally 
make the purchased parcel part of the road allowance. Based on a staff review, all other required steps 
in the land transfer process were completed in 2012 except for the by-law and that is the reason it is 
being brought forward for enactment at the February 16, 2021 Council meeting. 
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